
The Parish of  
Holy Trinity and Sacred Heart 

Part of the Archdiocese of Birmingham Registered Charity 234216 

Please pray for those who are sick:   Mike O'Halloran, Matthew Perry, Pat Mann, Mary Margaret Perry, Miriam McDonnell, Molly Thomsen, Kerry 
Moore, Julia Cusack, Gloria Coombes, Kathleen Orbell, Melissa Manton, Tony Cabral, Mary Poxton, Dorothy Harris, Maureen Manton, Miriam Ban-
ner, Madeleine Church, Lisa Brown, Joan Brown, Angela Harvey, Patrick Kelly, Margaret Bailey, Christopher Manton, Noreen Madden, Lesley Quin-
lan, Margaret Keane, Mary Ellis, Sylvia Bailey, Alan & Beverley Johnson, Brian Jones, Kathleen Reilly, Sheila Dudley, Mary Dickenson, Joan Gard-
ner, Santino & Jean Di Blasio, Mo Oliver, Isabel & Nicholas Dominquez-Persiva and all in Good Hope Hospital. 

 
Please pray for those who died recently:  Tess Malloy, Manu Vara, Gaynor Williams, Mary Wade, Rosie McCorry, Paul George, Paul Hue. 

 
Anniversaries: Andrew Ho Van Cac, Mary Maxwell, Christine Fowler, Jose Powell, Kathleen Buckley, Brian McDonagh, Margaret Cassidy, John 
Mayer, Maureen Tault, Bernard Arnold, Joseph Steer, Rita Mullally, Anna Czapla, Maureen Blackburn, Joanne Quicgley, Joan Whittaker, Sean 
Taaffe, Fr John Harrington, Fr Joseph Davenport. 
 
               Lord, make those who are not well, get better and grant to those who have died eternal rest in your heavenly home.  Amen. 

Fr. Michael Ho Huu Nghia, Parish Priest 
Fr. David Lacy, Assistant Priest 

Rev Daniel Hurd, Deacon 
Rev Owen Gresty, Deacon 

Monsignor David Cousins  (Retired) 

Date Holy Trinity  Sacred Heart        Footherley Convent 

Saturday 13th 

Vigil   6:00pm People of the Parish. 
 NO CONFESSIONS   5.00pm Private Prayers 

Sunday 14th 

 
 THE MOST 
HOLY BODY 
& BLOOD OF 
CHRIST 

11.00am 
 
13.00pm 
 
  4.00pm  
 

Special Family’s Int.  
(Dylis & Jim) 
Holy Mass in Vietnamese. 
 
Benediction of Sacred Heart. 
 

  
 
Mass Privately 

 
 
11.15am 

 
 
NO MASS 

Monday 15th  10.00am William Kelly RIP  Mass Privately  Private Liturgy. 

Tuesday 16th  10.00am Antoine Socci RIP  Mass Privately  Private Liturgy. 

Wed. 17th  10.00am Peter Hughes RIP  Mass Privately  Private Liturgy. 

Thursday 18th 

Dedication Cathedral  10.00am Ruth Mason RIP  Mass Privately  Private Liturgy. 

Friday 19th  

Sacred Heart of Jesus 
 10.00am Josie, Terry, Joan RIP  Patronal Feast Day SH  Private Liturgy 

Saturday 20th   
Immaculate Heart of 
Mary 

Vigil 

 10.00am 
 
   6.00pm 

Gerald Ramon Cottington RIP 
 
Kathleen Buckley (Anniversary) 

 Mass Privately  Private Liturgy. 

Sunday 21st  

 
12th SUNDAY 
ORDINARY  
 

11.00am 
 
13.00pm 
 
  4.00pm 

Teresa Barnard RIP 
 
Holy Mass in Vietnamese 
 
Benediction of Sacred Heart 

 Mass Privately 11.15am NO MASS 

SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST CORPUS CHRISTI “A”  
“YEAR OF THE WORD—THE GOD WHO SPEAKS” 

69 Lichfield Road, 
Sutton Coldfield,  B74 2NU 

Tel: 0121 354 1211 
holytrinitysuttonrc@gmail.com 

534 Lichfield Road, 
Sutton Coldfield, 

B74 4EH 
0121 354 1211 

GIFT AID & PLANNED GIVING 
Thank you to everyone for continuing to do-
nate to your Church by Standing Order or 

Direct Debit. But while we are ever conscious 
of the plight of our parishioners, if you are 

normally cash givers and would like to give, 
please see www.birminghamdiocese.org  

and you will find a “Donate” button  
in the top right hand corner.  

LIVE STREAMING MASS 
 

We have already set up our Live Stream Sys-
tem. Please go to 

www.churchservices.tv/suttoncoldfield 
Please join me at Mass daily at 10.00am 

Sunday Mass at 11.00am 

 14th—21st June 2020 
Pray for the Church 

Weekdays of Holy Week 
 Psalter Week 3 

LITURGY MEETING ON ZOOM 
 

Meeting Prayer for Sunday at 7.00pm  

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/5035716645 
 

Meeting ID: 503 571 6645 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/5035716645?fbclid=IwAR39CIQCPXolDLDZMh5x_ADoQXk_SreZIhRYDeqB9XWZHZQHU_Kbi4n_LVo


CHURCH RE- OPENS - From Monday 15th June the government is  
allowing churches to open for private individual prayer. This excludes any formal 
summons to prayer, service, liturgy or blessing. It cannot involve the participation 
of any minister, nor would it permit a group of individuals to pray in common, e.g. 
in public recitation of the Rosary. 
 

Instructions have been issued by the Archdiocese as to how this is to be achieved, 
not least of which is the completion of a very detailed risk assessment which the 
Archdiocese and its insurers must approve in advance. Clearly this is not going to 
be achieved by next Monday, but following discussions today within the parish it is 
hoped to re-open Holy Trinity in the week commencing 22 June for a limited time 
each week, say, 2 hours on each Tuesday and Thursday (from 12 noon until 
2.00pm).  
 
The church will be cleaned on Saturday 20 June at 11.00am in preparation.  
 
Sacred Heart may open shortly thereafter subject to review of Holy Trinity  
experience. Fundamental to the process is that in order to open the church,  
even in this limited way, we will be required to have 2 or 3 volunteers on hand to  
supervise people’s access and use of the church, and to have the church sanitised 
after every such opening. This will require a team of volunteers. 

 

Volunteers should be deemed healthy and fit prior to commencement of work. At 
present this excludes those who are vulnerable, self-isolating or shielded. We can 
only re-open if we get a team of volunteers together. So please do think whether, 
how and when you could assist.  Could you offer a couple of hours once a week to 
staff a ‘time for private prayer’? Please let us know if you wish to be a volunteer. 
For reasons of health and safety, and safeguarding, I must approve each  
volunteer.  
 

Please send a message to me at holytrinitysuttonrc@gmail.com or call on  
0121 354 1211 with this information:  

1. The role(s) you are volunteering for (Steward and / or Cleaner)   
2. Your name   
3. Your contact number   
4. Any days or times during the week when you might not be available.  
5. If you are offering to be a steward you will act in pairs - if there is a  
    particular person you have agreed to work with, please let us know.  

SACRED HEART’S PARISH — Father Cousins writes: 

Friday is the Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus, our Patronal Feast.  
Sadly this year there will be no festive Mass and Reception afterwards in the Hall.  
Make next Friday a feast day at home. Give yourself a treat of some kind.  
Remember we do not need church buildings, fine singing, a powerful sermon to 
celebrate the love of God for us in the Heart of Jesus, though they do help.  
 
At home we can, and we should, express our love for Jesus in prayer, in the way 
we treat our spouse, our household and what we can do for our friends.  
 
Secondly, again this year the church will not be open for private prayer.  
The Diocese has sent us four A4 pages of conditions to be fulfilled before opening 
the church.  For instance, there must be a strict risk assessment; there must be 
two stewards on duty while the church is open;  there must be one way of entering, 
another for leaving; after closing areas used for prayer must be thoroughly 
cleansed;  and much more.  
 
Father Michael is hoping to open Holy Trinity is a week or so time.   
One hears the Abbey in Erdington will be opening:  but what hours?   
I suggest you telephone on 0121 373 0143. 

Useful Information 

 Hospital Chaplaincy: If you or a family member is in hospital and would like a visit 
by a Priest and/or Eucharistic Minister please inform the parish office as the  

 Hospital staff will not automatically let us know. 

 Baptisms: Please complete the request forms (available in the porch) and leave at 
the Presbytery.  You will be contacted to book a date but you must give at least two 
months notice as you will be required to attend a preparation course first. 

 Weddings: please take a “Booking your Wedding” at Holy Trinity or Sacred Heart.  
booklet from the church porch which explains the process. 
Bookings for the parish hall or conference room must be made in writing/email   

 Newsletter If you wish to place a notice in the Newsletter please send an email to 
the parish email address.  Must be received by 12 noon on Thursday. 

PARISH NOTICE BOARD 

Important Contact Information: 
Parish Office: Parish Administrator is available  
  Tuesday and Friday 10.30am-1.30pm. 
Parish Safeguarding Officers  
Holy Trinity:    Barbara Peel & Margaret McConnell. 
Sacred Heart:  Patricia Medcalf. 
 
Clergy contact e-mails: 

Fr. Michael:  michaelho@tiscali.co.uk 
Fr. David:  davidlacy47@gmail.com 
Deacon Daniel  deacon.hurd@gmail.com  
Deacon Owen  deacongresty@gmail.com 
Dom Cotter –Youth d.cotter@sjp2.net 

MONTH OF JUNE 
The Month of the Sacred Heart of Jesus. 

The Pope’s Intention for June:  
The Way of the Heart 

We pray that all those who suffer may 
find their way in life, allowing  

themselves to be touched by the  
Heart of Jesus. 

Devotion of the Sacred Heart at 4.00pm 

A prayer for all those affected by corona-
virus 

 
Keep us, good Lord, 

under the shadow of your mercy. 
Heal the sick! 

Sustain and support the anxious. 
Be with those who care for the sick, 
and lift up all who are brought low; 

that we may find comfort 
knowing that nothing can separate  

us from your love 
in Christ Jesus our Lord. 

Amen. 

THOSE WHO’VE DIED YOU MIGHT KNOW 

Tess Malloy. 
Gaynor M Williams 

Mary Wade 
Manu Vara 

Paul Tran Cong Hue 
 

May they rest in Peace! 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THOSE WHO DIED RECENTLY 
 
Mary Wade (92) Her Funeral will be on Friday 26th 
June at 11am at Witton Cemetery, Aston. 
 
Gaynor Williams (70) Her Funeral will be on Tuesday 
30th June at 1:00pm at Woodlands Crematorium. 

COPIES OF OUR BULLETIN ARE  IN THE 
CONFERENCE ROOM 

mailto:holytrinitysuttonrc@gmail.com

